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Uxbridge, ON
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Sep 16, 2001

Secretary General

CRTC

Ottawa, ON

K1A 0N2

e-mail: procedure@crtc.gc.ca

Re: CRTC 2001-37  Price Cap Review and Related Issues

Dear Secretary General

I am writing to you regarding the above proposal and your call for public comment.

I am writing regarding the issue of local telephone service in the context of what constitutes the local calling area.  I have only 2 comments to make:

1. Local calling areas should include all exchanges that abut the calling exchange.  For example, in the Uxbridge exchange 852 in area code 905 all calls to Port Perry, Claremont, Stouffville, Mount Albert, Pefferlaw, Udora and Sunderland should be local.  There may be other exchanges that abut the 852 Uxbridge exchange that I am not aware of.  Presently, some of these exchanges are a long distance call from Uxbridge even though they are physically next to the Uxbridge exchange.  This leads to the dissection of communities because of increased phone costs.  Often telephone calling areas do not alignment with municipal government boundaries resulting in increased expenses to the municipality that must maintain addition phone numbers from other exchanges.  In large urban centres, such as Toronto, local calling includes all areas that are next to the City of Toronto, so why can't that same situation exist for smaller communities like Uxbridge.

2. The design of local calling areas for exchanges that abut the City of Toronto (416) is one cause of the need to assign additional area codes to the Toronto region.  Areas such as Unionville, Markham  and Pickering can not make a local phone to Mississauga.  Many businesses and individuals in these areas then choose to use additional land lines or cell phone services with a 416 area code to achieve the desired local dialling area.  This "consumes" extra numbers. For the Toronto area it is necessary to treat the exchanges that immediately abut area code 416 as if they were in the area code for the purpose of local dialling.

I also have one other issue that arises from the most recent publication of the Bell Canada telephone directories.  The latest directories no longer contain a table of exchanges and communities that can dial each other locally.  For example, the York Region directory for 1996-1997 contained such a table on pages 26-27.  This information is very useful, particularly for newcomers to a small town such as Uxbridge where not every surrounding community can be reached by as local call; see point 1.  It is not always possible to determine if a phone number is local or long-distance by the name of the community being dialled.  Often municipal boundaries do not align with Canada Post town designations that do not align with telephone exchange boundaries.  A list of local dialling exchanges would be useful.

Sincerely

Grant Baines

e-mail: gbaines@powergate.ca

Cc: 

R. F. Farmer

Vice President Regulatory Matters

Bell Canada

Fllor 5  105 Hotel de Ville

Hull QC  J8X 4H7

e-mail: bell.regulatory@bell.ca
